
Bemidji State University 
Parking Committee/Advisory Board Meeting 

September 10, 2014 
 
Location Date & Time: 
Meeting was held September 10, 2014 at 1:00 p.m. in the South Conference room in the Lower 
Hobson Memorial Union. 
 
Present: 
Casey McCarthy, Jeff Sande, Chad Blake, Stephanie Bard & Scott Pula. 
 

Absent: 
Scott Theisen, Tom Beech, Darla Finnegan, no representative from Student Senate or NTC. 
 
Casey McCarthy noted that there was a quorum present and called the meeting to order. 
 
Old Business: 
Chad Blake motioned to tentatively approve meeting minutes February 19, 2014, seconded by 
Jeff Sande.  Motion carried to tentatively approve minutes. 
 
New Business:  Parking Appeals, one (1) on the agenda. 
 
Appeal from Thomas Proudfoot, parking citation #9660 for parking in a no parking zone, issued 
at Hagg Sauer on 5/05/2014 at 1:59 PM.  Thomas stated in his appeal that he arrived at 1:20 PM 
to take a final at 1:30 PM, that there were no [handicap] spots available and he did not have time 
to call for an escort.  Thomas believed he had no other options so he parked in a no parking zone 
since it was close and he has limited mobility.  Members were made aware that that Thomas has 
had citations voided in the past for similar violations and that Thomas was well aware of the 
options available to him if all handicap spots were full.   Members discussed the fact that Thomas 
should not be able to park wherever he feels is convenient because he is running late and that he 
needs to follow the parking rules and regulations that are set on campus. 
 
Motion to deny by Stephanie Bard and seconded by Chad Blake. Motion carried with a 3-0 vote 
to deny appeal. 
 
Members were made aware of a proposal to change the parking lot and permit structure starting in 
the 2014-2015 school year.  The change would eliminate the current permit designations and 
create a color coded system that would be friendlier to students, faculty, staff, and visitors.  The 
change would additionally reconfigure the parking lots to be split into commuter and residential 
lots.  The permit structure for both commuter and residential would be set up as a tiered hierarchy 
system.  Members were receptive to the proposed change and felt that it would be beneficial to all 
individuals on campus. 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
Next meeting: 
The next meeting is tentatively scheduled as follows: Date:  September 24, 2014 
       Time:  1:00 PM 
       Place:  South Conference Room (HMU) 
Respectfully submitted, 
Casey McCarthy 
Director Public Safety 




